
President of the National Assembly and Speaker of the House of Representatives had 
virtual meeting via Zoom, for discussing and answering youth’s questions on the 
activity of "Mini MPs Meet President of the National Assembly" on the National Children's 
Day, 2021 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
9 January 2021 
 

 
 

On Saturday 9th January, 2021 at 10:00 hrs. at Speaker of the House of Representatives 
reception room, 2nd floor, Parliament Building, H.E. Mr. Chuan Leekpai, President of the National 
Assembly and Speaker of the House of Representatives made virtual meeting via Zoom, for 
discussing and answering youth’s questions on the activity of "Mini MPs Meet President of the 
National Assembly" on the National Children's Day, 2021”. President of the National Assembly 
gave the opportunity for the children and youth to ask questions, to discuss and to exchange 
views. On this occasion, Hon. Mr. Issara Sereewatthanawut, Member of the House of 
Representatives and Ms. Siripa Intawichein, Assistant Secretary to Speaker of the House of 
Representatives, attended the activity as well. 
       President of the National Assembly discussed with children and youth from Bangkok and 
other provinces. The children discussed and talked about various issues such as, parliament 
works, tobacco smoke pollution, planting trees and protection measures for Coronavirus 2019 
(COVID-19) both in the parliament and in daily life, as well as, discussion on problems in 



maintaining their dirt roads and water supply of villagers in Uthai Thani Province, including the 
issue of guidelines for promoting the educational learning of children and youth about the 
Constitution. 
       After the activity, H.E. Mr. Chuan Leekpai, assigned Hon. Mr. Issara Sereewatthanawut and 
Ms. Siripa Intawichein, as the representatives of the President of the National Assembly to bring 
gifts to children and youth in the community nearby the parliament. These children also 
participated in the activity of "Mini MPs Meet President of the National Assembly" organized by 
the Parliament in accordance with COVID-19 situation. Moreover, because of the parliament 
building is under construction, therefore the parliament is unable to organize the National 
Children's Day as in the past. 
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